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Newsletter 
Here we are: the end of school for 2021.  
 
It continues to be a different road that we’re travelling on.  Still 
wearing masks, sanitizing and maintaining social distance.  No 
field trips, retreats in the classroom, no school Masses, virtual 
Liturgies. 
 
Major changes though: sports and clubs are back on. And the 
vast majority of students are physically in school.  Still not the 
same but we’re getting there. The road continues to be bumpy 
but it will eventually smooth over.  
 
We are ‘companions on the journey’ and our Lord is still leading 
the way!  “Rejoice in the Lord always; again, I say rejoice!”  
 
Thank you to the contributors for this issue of the Newsletter: 
Jolene Smith, Don Hall, Andrew Hall, Margaret Palmer, Marian-
na Worth, Ann Clarke, Jeff Gendron and Eileen McGowan. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lorenzo Campanelli 
CSCO Vice President 
Chaplaincy Leader of Holy Trinity C.S.S. 
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HERALD 

Herald 

eileen mcg 99 

Herald of wonderful tidings draw near 

Bearer of news we’ve been longing to hear 

Break through the silence and open our ears 

Sing us the dawn of our Saviour 

 

Here in our world full of burdens and cares 

Bound to our duties we walk unaware 

God breathes among us as close as a prayer 

Come Herald, awake us to see 

 

Shake us from comfort, toil, and fear 

Sing to our hearts what our ears fail to hear 

 

Our God is among us 

fragile as we.... 

broken...like you and like me. 

 

I wrote this piece on piano in 1999, during some of my scripture studies, while raising my 5 children 

(who were between 4 and 14 at the time). I have performed it a few times at Choir concerts, but I don't 

think I ever shared it with my fellow Chaplains, except for maybe Tomy (who was my mentor in minis-

try when I began working for the Archdiocese of Toronto in 2000. When I eventually get the nerve up, 

I plan to record it, but that may take some doing for me. (Haha....I'm a little camera shy). 

My best to all of you wonderful Chaplains, doing God's work.  

Advent Blessings, 

Eileen McGowan 
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Our God is among us 

fragile as we.... 

Free us from bondage 

to see. 

 

fragile as we.... 

broken...like you and like 

me. 

God is among us 

fragile as we.... 

Free us from bondage 

to see 

 

Herald Emmanuel, bringer of grace 

We are the people who yearn for God’s face 

Here in our lives in this time and this place 

Waiting in hope for our Saviour 

 

Herald the kingdom and herald its birth 

Herald eternity’s child upon earth 

Herald the news of our measureless worth 

Beloved in the sight of our God 

 

Loved, though we’re broken, wounded, and blind 

Loved though we’re angry and cruel and unkind 

 

Our God is among us 

fragile as we.... 

broken...like you and like me. 

God is among us 

fragile as we.... 

Free us from bondage 

to see 



 
What is your background? 
Born in Nova Scotia, half Dutch. 
 
 
Hey CSCO! 
I have been extremely busy setting up my clubs, 
and have included a new lunch club for our 
struggling and isolated students called Cafe 
229. We had our very first live-streamed Litur-
gy of the Word using Microsoft Teams and 
broadcasted it to the entire school and it worked 
so well! And so, we are looking forward to 
many more opportunities to pray together 
working within current restrictions. 
While most of my ministry has been full with 
supporting students with anxiety and depres-
sion so far this year, it has been lovely being 
face 2 face again, running events, clubs and 
supporting staff and students, building faith, 
respect, inclusion, justice and peace!  

-Marianna 

A diamond is just a piece of char-
coal that has handled stress ex-
ceptionally well. (not too sure 
who wrote this but i like it!). En-
joy this issue’s spotlights! 
 
First up is Marianna Worth , who became a  
school Chaplain in September of 1996 and was 
hired by the Waterloo Catholic District Board. She 
began at Monsignor Doyle CSS in Cambridge, On-
tario. She has been in chaplaincy for 25 years. 
 
Favourite food? 
Shrimp Pad Thai  
 
Favourite movie? 
When Harry Met Sally  
 
What do you love most about school chaplaincy?  
Praying with people, supporting people, organizing 
events  
 
What is your favourite memory of school chap-
laincy? 
Co-teaching religion for Special Education Classes; 
seeing staff and students grow in faith. 
 
What was your favourite trip/vacation? 
Netherlands with family; Dominican Republic with 
students  
 
 
What is the most important thing for you on your 
goal/bucket list? Go to Italy; climb Machu Pichu; 
Got to Rome .  
 
 
Have you ever met a celebrity? 
Nope. 
 
 
What is a unique thing about you that you would 
love other people to know? 
I am both terrified and fascinated (almost ob-
sessed) with tornadoes and weather events. 
 
 
What would you like to tell others about your 
family? 
I have been married for 28 years, have 2 adult chil-
dren and an adult dependent sister-in-law. I love 
my family and am so proud of how we have grown 
through challenges. 

UP CLOSE AND PERSONAL  
CSCO MEMBER SPOTLIGHT 
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What would you like to tell others about your 
family? 
I am so blessed. My husband Don and I have 
three adult children who are all on this journey of 
life with us. My family of origin is a source of love 
and strength with three brothers and a sister 
which creates a big bunch of people for family 
gatherings.  
 
 
What is your background? 
After a Bachelor of Mathematics I worked in In-
formation Technology and Market Research 
fields. I then returned to school for a Bachelor of 
Education. I taught very briefly at an Adult High 
School and then stayed home for 14 years to raise 
my children. By the grace of the Holy Spirit, I was 
asked to fill in for a school chaplain for three 
week. And the rest, as they say, is history.  
 

Next up is Ann Clarke, who became a 

school chaplain in September 2007, when 

she was hired by the London CDSB to be the 

chaplain at St.Mary’s in Woodstock. 

Some things to know about Ann: 

  
How many years have you been involved in 
school chaplaincy?  15 
 
Favourite food? 
Chocolate 
 
Favourite movie? 
Not sure I have one. 
 
 
What do you love most about school chap-
laincy?  
How much I learn about life and love and the 
opportunity to share it with others . 
 
What is your favourite memory of school 
chaplaincy? 
 National March for Life trips to Ottawa with 
many students (and fellow chaps) over 10 
years. 
 
 
What was your favourite trip/vacation? 
Ireland with my family and Costa Rica with 
my sister. 
 
 
What is the most important thing for you on 
your goal/bucket list? 
To make it to heaven . 
 
Have you ever met a celebrity? 
I don't think so..  
 
What is a unique thing about you that you 
would love other people to know? 
I'm a recovering math geek and I love to take pictures 
of nature (especially birds)  



Jolene Smith’s weekend view! 



Guess who was  featured in the December 2021 Professionally Speaking? 
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To my CSCO colleagues who are grieving,  
be assured of my prayers 
 
Mary’s expectation 
is more poignant to us 
because we know of her sorrow; 
our own Christmas this year 
will have added meaning 
because of our own sorrows. 
 
The holidays as we knew them 
will forever be changed 
because we have loved 
and lost someone dear to us. 
 
The empty place at the table 
will always point to the love 
that still remains, 
however dearly missed. 
   

But Christmas will come 
despite our losses, 
perhaps with less enthusiasm, 
requiring more effort to trim the tree. 

But there is grace in the truth 
that Christmas will come; 
time will beckon us 
into a new experience 
of the holy day, 
flavoured by the absence 
of one so loved. 

So. . . 
With the tears, numbness, anger 
and all expressions of grief, 
we will hold on to memories 
as though life depended on it. 

With the bustle and busy-ness, 
we will pray for space and stillness 
to sense the love 
that reaches beyond death 
and expands our understanding 
of both Heaven and Earth. 
 
With Advent candles and Christmas feasts  
we will pray for each other 
to know that we are not alone 

Christmas Condolences 

in our grief and 
in our yearning for glimpses of Joy.   
  

God bless us all this Christmas. 
My sincere condolences,  

Margaret      



 

PREPARING FOR THE LIGHT  

 

We look to you, O God  

as the light of Salvation dawns upon us.  

The colours shine so brightly and show us the way.  

We look to you, O God  

as we hear the angels singing.  

Their song of joy, opening our hearts to your love.  

We look to you, O God  

as we kneel before the stable.  

Its humility invites us to serve in Your Name.  

We look to you, O God  

as peace surrounds us.   

Those who are present and those who now rest with you.  

 

 

J. Gendron, 2021  

Catholic Central - Windsor, ON  

 

In loving memory of CCH Students : Ahmed Debdub and Yazan Hamza  

May their light shine always upon us. 

photo credit: 

Jolene Smith 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. Father Matthew George  

1968 - 2021  

Rev. Fr. Matthew George formerly of Delhi passed away suddenly in Exeter on Monday, November 15, 

2021 in his 53rd year. Fr. Matt, as he was affectionately known, served as a pastor and friend to many 

since his Ordination to Holy Orders on April 27, 1996. We are in thankful remembrance of his 25 

years in the Priesthood. From Ontario to Manitoba to the Yukon, he served as: Associate Pastor, 

Chaplain, Spiritual Director, Pastor and Administrator. For the past number of years, Fr. Matt served 

as Pastor of St. Peter, St. Joseph and St. Boniface, Zurich and then as Associate Pastor of the Lake Hu-

ron Catholic Family of Parishes which includes parishes: Immaculate Heart of Mary, Grand Bend; 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Mount Carmel; Precious Blood, Exeter; St. Boniface, Zurich; St. Peter, St. 

Joseph and St. Peter, Goderich. Also a Faithful Member & Chaplain of the Knights of Columbus. 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

“Fr. Matt” as he was affectionately known, was also a great supporter of the CSCO and was the Main 

Celebrant at the Celebration of Eucharist for our 2016 Conference. Fr. Matt was well known in the 

Windsor-Essex area. Here are some shared memories from a few of the Campus Ministers from the 

WECDSB.  

_____________________________________________________________________ 

  

Fr. Matthew George was a 'larger than life' presence in our area and everywhere he went...   physically, 

spiritually and of course, in personality!  

  

He was a faith-filled, kind, funny, inquisitive, intelligent, generous and devoted priest that everyone 

knew simply as Fr. Matt.  His heartfelt desire to witness to the love of God in every area of life had 

him reaching out and participating in anything and everything that would connect him to his people. 

From knitting baptismal sweaters for newborns and their families, playing in local baseball tourna-

ments with the KofC, attending the CSCO Conference with us, his love of a good procession and his 

daily practice of faith, he immersed himself in the life of the church and its people.  

  

We have been forever blessed by his faithful presence in our lives and we will never forget his love, his 

joy for life and his laugh. He will be so dearly missed and we say with grieving hearts, "Well done, 

good and faithful servant"  

Renee Fuerth, Campus Minister - Ste. Anne Catholic Secondary School   

 



I had the amazing pleasure of working with Fr Matt George in my first year of Campus Ministry at St. Thomas of 

Villanova 20 years ago. My fond memory of him... My very first Mass, for the Kiss of Peace: He picked me up and 

swung me around in front of the entire school and said: “Congratulations on a job well done!” He came every 

Wednesday that school year. We shared a space. Whether we were hanging out with students, he would love to be 

part of all conversations. Or sometimes he would just listen. He supported everything I did! He will be missed. His 

smile. His hearty laugh. RIP wonderful servant: Fr Matt. Thank you for showing me the way.  

Kathy Verardi, Campus Minister - St Thomas of Villanova Catholic Secondary School 

 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Over the years, I always admired Fr. Matt for his quiet and gentle presence. When I worked for the Diocese of Lon-

don, he was always known as the “knitting priest.” He had a great talent for knitting scarves, gloves and hats, which 

he would then donate to families in need. He was also a great man of faith who was not afraid to speak up for our 

Catholic Faith. He was a great Servant of the Lord.  

Jeff Gendron, Campus Minister - Catholic Central Secondary School 

Saint in the makig-role model for our students! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

"Our goal must be the infinite and not the finite. The Infinity is our homeland.  
We are always expected in Heaven."  

 
~ Blessed Carlo Acutis- 

 
Photo: Associazione Amica di Carlo Acutis  



The SJC Junior Worship Band has written an original worship song called 

"Rebuild, Restore, Renew." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d3-f3STH0q8 

 

 

 

Dear God, 

Thank you for the WONDERFUL opportunity to play our first home football game of the season! 
Fill us with energy and passion as we push ourselves to do well. Help us all to compete with fair-
ness on and off the field. 

Protect both our visiting Bishop Ryan Celtics and St. Mary’s Crusaders as they throw, kick, block, 
tackle and run this afternoon. Watch over all those present, our amazing coaches, managers, all the 
football players, the officials, our loyal fans and our families. May this football game be one where 
we leave it all on the field. Amen. 

St. Mary, pray for us! 
 

Don Hall, Chaplaincy Leader  
St. Mary Catholic Secondary School 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d3-f3STH0q8


 

The senior worship band at my high school wrote an original worship song.  

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q-tkQ0uAZV0&t=32s  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Andrew Hall 

Chaplaincy Leader 

St. John's College 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q-tkQ0uAZV0&t=32s
mailto:https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q-tkQ0uAZV0&t=32s


Next Issue: Easter 2022 
 

Please consider submitting any news, prayers, poems, songs, art work, stories, reflections, or insights by  
March 23, 2022 for the next newsletter. 

Send it to Lorenzo at csco.vp@gmail.com.  Include a photo or image. 

Wishing you and your loved ones a blessed and merry Christ-
mas, and a happy New Year! Hope, peace, joy, and love to you! 

Have an awesome break!  

Newsletter Team: Deidre Pereira, Nick Ali, Lorenzo 

Campanelli 

Thanks to Jolene, Don,  

Andrew, Jeff, Margaret, Marianna,  Ann and Eileen for  

their contributions.  
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